
NEWSLETTER 

A message from the 

Head of Academy Dates for Your 

DIARY 
School Events  

 

Energisers – Year 6– Every Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday morning—8.10-

8.40am 

Great Fire of London Y2—21/03/25 

Florence Nightingale Y1 31/03/25 

Y5—Tower of London Trip - 25/04/2025 

Y6 - East Mersea 9th –11th June 2025 

Y1&2 Walton On The Naze - 27/06/2025 

Reception—Hertfordshire Zoo 02/07/25 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all enjoyed the Half Term break.  
 
This term, we have had many exciting events that the children have really enjoyed. 
From classroom projects to outdoor learning experiences, our aim is to inspire curiosity 
and foster a love for learning. Please refer to our school website, where you will see an 
overview of what your child will be learning about this term and regular updates with 
regards to learning which has taken place.  
In addition to the regular curriculum, we will be focusing on promoting kindness, re-
spect, and resilience across the school community. We had two Police Officers visit us 
recently who spent lunchtime with our pupils discussing these values. These values are 
at the heart of everything we do, and we are committed to creating a positive, sup-
portive environment for all our pupils.  
 
Some of our KS2 pupils represented us as part of the Young Voices choir at the O2 Are-
na. They represented our academy fantastically and we are incredibly proud of each 
and every one of them. They performed some of their songs to the school as well and it 
was lovely to see the children come alive and express themselves. A big thank you to 
Miss Nelmes and Mrs O’Connell who have run club every week to get the children 
ready for this and to Mrs Demetriou and Mrs Hale who supported the children at the 
event.  
 
We have also taken part in Mental Health week and joined a live assembly which was 
experienced by thousands of children all over the country. The Children have also been 
learning about keeping themselves safe online as part of Internet Safety Day. 
Our CEO, Derek Trimmer, from the Academy Transformation Trust (ATT) also visited 
our Academy and commented on how well the children are doing. He was incredibly 
pleased with everything he saw. Our Kingsmoor Way was evident in every classroom 
and children are responding well to new techniques in the classroom such as Cold Call-
ing, No Opt Out and Right is Right. Please speak to your child or your child’s class teach-
er should you wish to find out more about these techniques.  
 
Year 5 will continue to have Swimming lessons. World Book Day is also coming up on 
6th March as well as PJ Parties organised by our hard-working PTA. Year 6 have Crucial 
Crew and Year 2 have workshops all about The Great Fire of London. We will also be 
celebrating Comic Relief and Year 1 have a Florence Nightingale workshop to look for-
ward to. Years 5 and 6 will also be going to Stewards to watch a production of Disco 
Inferno. We also look forward to seeing you in March for Parent Consultations where 
you will receive feedback with regards to your child’s progress for this term. .  
 
Warm regards  Mrs Angie Skinner 
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Children in Year 1 have been working on their Florence Nightingale portraits in art 

class with Mrs Everest.   
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                                               Information from the National College: 

The social media network formerly known as Twitter has undergone numerous alterations since its change of 
ownership and rebranding as X – and many of these recent developments have proved controversial. With any 
user now simply able to pay a fee for account verification, for example, the once-reliable ‘blue tick’ system has 

become largely meaningless. 

It’s just one of several changes that have set the social media giant on what many consider a concerning path in 

online safety terms. Our #WakeUpWednesday guide provides a run-down of the most significant tweaks made to 

X; their potential safeguarding implications; and how to help ensure young people minimise the risks while they 

continue to use the service. 

                 We remind our children to be SMART online 

                           Health Information 

 

This week we celebrated Children Mental 
Health Week by taking part in an assembly 

with the School of Kindness  

(www.schoolofkindness.org).  

We learnt about what mental health is, why 
it’s important and the many different ways we 
can improve our mental health. We also heard 
about this years' theme, which is Know Your-
self, Grow Yourself! And finally, we chatted 
about the importance of kindness - to our-

selves and to others. (Nominations for the na-
tional Kindness Awards are open – do you 
know someone who deserves an award?  

Nominate them here  

www.schoolofkindness.org/kindnessawards) 

http://www.schoolofkindness.org/
http://www.schoolofkindness.org/kindnessawards


Year 1 Ghana: 91% 

Year 1 Italy: 94% 

Year 2 Poland: 96% 

Year 2 Egypt: 97% 

Year 3 Cuba: 96% 

Year 3 India: 97% 

Year 4 China: 95% 

Year 4 Brazil: 96% 

Year 5 Japan: 95% 

Year 6 Kenya: 97% 

Year 6 Australia: 95% 
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